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1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT  

This report sets out the latest version of the Forward Plan 2017/18 for consideration by the General Licensing Committee.
2. RECOMMENDATIONS

The Committee is requested to:

2.1  consider the attached Forward Plan; and

2.2  comment on its content as appropriate.

3. CORPORATE PRIORITIES

The report relates to the following corporate priorities:
	Clean, green and safe


	
	Strong and healthy communities
	

	Strong South Ribble in the heart of prosperous Lancashire
	
	Efficient, effective and exceptional council
	X


4. BACKGROUND TO THE REPORT

4.1 Members have received various iterations of the Forward Plan at previous Committee meetings.  The latest version is attached for members’ consideration.
5.   KEY CHANGES TO LATEST VERSION
5.1 The latest version of the Forward Plan 2017/18 is attached as Appendix 1.  Members will note that it includes certain changes from that previously presented, namely:
· the inclusion of the Fees and Charges report is still listed on the agenda for the Committee meeting in January 2018.  However, members should note that this is provisional upon the staffing situation within the Licensing section being clarified – this will then allow an accurate assessment of staff costs during 2018/19 to be made, which in turn will allow an accurate computation of the anticipated fees and charges to be made.  Only at this stage can a report be brought to Committee for members’ consideration;

· the intention to bring a report to the February 2018 Committee outlining issues surrounding the potential introduction of mandatory in-cab CCTV; and 
· a reference at the end of document to a reminder from the Gambling Commission, pointing out that the Council’s Gambling Policy will need to be re-visited and adopted by the end of January 2019.  This is a potentially a significant and time-consuming piece of work and will need to be factored in to the Committee’s Forward Plan for 2018/19.  
6. WIDER IMPLICATIONS AND BACKGROUND DOCUMENTATION

6.1 Comments of the Statutory Finance Officer

6.2 Comments of the Monitoring Officer
	Other implications: 

· Risk

· Equality & Diversity
· HR & Organisational Development 
· Property & Asset Management

· ICT / Technology

	Failure to adhere to the timescales / milestones identified may result in non-compliance with statutory deadlines or reduced performance 

None

None

None

None


7.  BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS (or there are no background papers to this report)
Appendix 1 – latest version of Forward Plan 2017/18
SMT Member’s Name – Denise Johnson

Job Title – Director of Development, Enterprise & Communities
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